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October 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit to you three pieces of legislation that will allow the county to levy and collect property taxes in 2016 to support the 2015/2016 biennial budget.  This package includes a property tax ordinance, substantial need ordinance, and the levy certification ordinance.

The property tax ordinance, often referred to as the “Sunshine Ordinance”, is required by State law if a taxing district wishes to increase its levies by the lesser of 1% or the implicit price deflator.  Since the implicit price deflator is less than 1%, this ordinance is accompanied by the substantial need ordinance which will enable the County to increase levies by the 1% limit.  The levy certification ordinance is necessary for the Treasury Section of the Finance and Business Operations Division to issue property tax statements in the correct amounts.


I am requesting action on these ordinances prior to the end of 2015 so the County can collect property taxes in 2016.

[bookmark: _GoBack]These ordinances are consistent with the financial stewardship goal of the strategic plan, reflect continued sound financial management, and will help maintain King County’s long term fiscal strength.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact Dwight Dively, Director of the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
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